

Little Falls Township Public Schools

Tracey Marinelli Superintendent of Schools 973-256-1034 tmarinelli@lfschools.org



March 2, 2020

Dear Parents & Guardians:

Over the past few weeks we have been monitoring news and information on the Coronavirus. I wanted to take this opportunity to provide you with the steps we have taken to be both proactive and prepared.

Our custodial staff is working diligently to clean doorknobs and handles multiple times throughout the day. In addition to regular cleaning, we are equipped with Victory Electrostatic Sprayers in each building. The electrostatic sprayers mist the area with Brutabs and water, which is a safer and more effective non-bleach, multi-virus disinfectant. Our nurses are reviewing proper hand washing and hygiene guidelines with our staff and students. Your child's health and safety are always our top priority.

We are also prepared to continue instruction should school need to close as a result of the spread of the virus in our area. Fortunately, a Board of Education initiative, which began 3 years ago, has equipped our District with a computer for every student. On a moment's notice, the administrative team and staff are ready to execute distance learning should the need arise.

As the State Department of Education and CDC provide us with guidance, we will continue to keep you updated. At this point in time we want to make sure that you are aware of our attentiveness to hopefully ease any concern.

Should you have any questions or concerns regarding the above information, please contact my office at 973-256-1034.

Best.

Jacey Marinelli

Tracey Marinelli Superintendent of Schools

TM:am

